OIWGA MEETING MINUTES
Saturday, December 4, 2021

In attendance: 44
The meeting was called to order at 11:20
President Jean Duskey welcomed and thanked all for attending. This was the group’s annual Christmas luncheon held at Island Way Restaurant on Oak Island. The minutes from the previous meeting on September 11, 2021 were not read and there was no Treasurer’s Report. 
There were no standing committee reports or old business. 
New Business: 
· The president reminded all members they had been contacted by e-mail regarding the Proposed Play Day change. Each member was given three options to consider. Option three was the most popular thus it needed to be voted on, that also included a change to the bylaws. Option # 3 suggested to eliminate the flights and rather group all players together regardless of handicap and award the top three gross scores and the top three net scores. By a show of hands there were 31 for the change which satisfied the need for a 2/3 majority to pass. This will be effective immediately. 

· The new slate of officers for 2022 was presented and introduced. They were thanked for their willingness to serve. They are:  
President: Jo Ann Turzer-Commesso
Vice President: Elena Kelley
Secretary: Diann Papp
Treasurer: Kim Desmarais
 
Two clip boards were passed among the memberships allowing all members to volunteer for 2022 committees and verify all roster information.
The following final year end awards were announced by the Weekly Events Committee consisting of Susan Morrison, Deb Sullivan and Cori Booth. 
Play date winners in the 29 handicap and below category were:
Deb Sullivan: low gross
Joyce Rommel: low net
Play date winner in the 30 handicap and above category was:
Carolyn Kasher in both the low gross and the low net category

Most Birdies went to Deb Sullivan
Most Chip Ins went to Joyce Rommel
State Play Day Winner was Detta Cutright
Trophy Day Winner was Linda Trent
Most Improved Golfer was Sara Burton

A pin was awarded to Pat Goodman for breaking 90
A pin was awarded to Michelle Taylor for an eagle on hole #9
Hole In One recognition went to Susan Huggins who accomplished the feat on 05/25/21 on the Heron Course at Carolina National on hole # 5 using her #7 iron.

Past President Nancy Scott presented a gift card to outgoing president, Jean Duskey and thanked her for all her work and leadership. 
The meeting was adjoined at 11:45

Respectfully submitted

Deborah Schoch, Acting Secretary
 




